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Fellow AIMS Members,

2018-19 has been another busy year for the AIMS CPD Panel and | would like to take this
opportunity to thank all mine surveyors involved for their cooperation and professionalism in
regards to the Continuing Professional Development (CPD) process.

Furthermore | would like to again recognize the improvement in the standard of CPD
submissions over the last 12 months, this has made the task of assessing the Returns easier
for the Panel.

AIMS CPD Panel Composition

This year has seen the AIMS CPD Panel requirements serviced by myself, Karl Harisson,
Trevor Collins and Joel Wooby. | would like to thank the members of the Panel for their
continued efforts over the past year. With the retirement of Trevor from the Panel, Marty
Leggat has joined the team.

CPD Assessments
The AIMS CPD Panel assessed a total of 86 events in the year ending the 30/06/2019,
issuing a total of 139 Mine Surveying and 502.75 Survey Practice points.

CPD Summary Reports

This year the AIMS CPD Panel received a total of 113 CPD Returns this year, with CPD
Summary Reports certificates being issued as CPD Returns were received. This included 4
CPD Returns assessed under Conditional Compliance.

BOSSI CPD Determination and Committee Meetings

| attended two BOSSI CPD Committee Meetings in Sydney with Chris Moy, in November
2018 and April 2019 in addition to the bi-monthly tele-conferences.

In 2018-19 | attended the AIMS lllawarra, Singleton and Mudgee Seminars, answering any
questions relating to the requirements for CPD in NSW. | would like to thank the conveners
of all seminars for their continued work that makes them successful.

The new BOSSI Determination — Continuing Professional Development (Edition 9.2) was
released in February 2019, continuing further adjustments and clarifications will be made in
the new edition in February of next year.

The 100% CPD audit appears to be having minimal impact on mine surveyors. If you haven'’t
already | suggest you email your CPD Summary Report to bossi@finance.nsw.gov.au. Next
year this will be done when you renew your registration on the BOSSI website.

Comments

Don’t forget to sign the Attendance Sheets each day for each event.

Finally I would like to thank Trevor Collins for his amazing service on the AIMS CPD Panel
which commenced in June 2005. During this time he has provided myself and the other
members of the Panel (both past and present) invaluable guidance ensuring the continued
operation of assessing of Events and Returns for mine surveyors has continued to be carried

out efficiently.
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